

## THE BRITISH KENDO ASSOCIATION

4 Green Lane
Amersham
Buckinghamshire
HP6 6AR
England
Telephone 0494 433712
20th October 1994

To
EKF Representatives
BKA Dojo Representatives

Dear Friends,

I wish to inform you of a forthcoming seminar to be held under Ishido Shizufumi Sensei 8th Dan Kyoshi laido; 7th Dan Kyoshi Kendo; 7th Dan Kyoshi Jodo.

The seminar will include aspects of refereeing with regard to laido and Jodo as well as an update of any changes to the Seitei laido of the ZNKR. You will also have the chance to gain advice on Shiai Technique and act as Shiai Sha.

Hopefully there will be something on this course to interest everyone. An insight into what referees are looking for; knowledge and experience to referee at the 3rd European laido Taikai; or, another chance to train with Ishido Sensei. All are welcome. Do try and attend and help make this a successful event.

Date. 3rd and 4th December 1994. Time 10 am to 5 pm.

Venue. Jugokan Dojo. Yawara Centre, 205 Merton Road, Southfields, London. SW18 5EE.

Cost. £ 25 for one day . £40 for both days.

I would be most grateful if you would pass this information on to all of your members. Please let me know, as soon as possible, the names of those members who hope to be on the course. Many Thanks.

Yours,

Chris Buxton.

laido Bu Executive Off

Member of: The International Kendo Federation, The European Kendo Federation and The Sports Council.

Patron: His Excellency The Japanese Ambassador President: Sir Frank H. Bowden, Bart Vice President: K. Kikuchi, Kyoshi Nanadan